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relevant to the matters under inves-
tigation or in question in the pro-
ceedings, or the subpoena does not de-
scribe with sufficient particularity the 
evidence the production of which is re-
quired, or if for any other reason suffi-
cient in law the subpoena is invalid. 
The Administrative Law Judge, or any 
other employee of the Authority des-
ignated by the Authority, as appro-
priate, shall state the procedural or 
other ground for the ruling on the peti-
tion to revoke. The petition to revoke, 
any answer thereto, and any ruling 
thereon shall not become part of the 
official record except upon the request 
of the party aggrieved by the ruling. 

(f) Failure to comply. Upon the failure 
of any person to comply with a sub-
poena issued and upon the request of 
the party on whose behalf the subpoena 
was issued, the Solicitor of the Author-
ity shall institute proceedings on be-
half of such party in the appropriate 
district court for the enforcement 
thereof, unless to do so would be incon-
sistent with law and the Federal Serv-
ice Labor-Management Relations Stat-
ute. 

§ 2423.29 [Reserved] 

Subpart C—Hearing Procedures 
§ 2423.30 General rules. 

(a) Open hearing. The hearing shall be 
open to the public unless otherwise or-
dered by the Administrative Law 
Judge. 

(b) Administrative Procedure Act. The 
hearing shall, to the extent prac-
ticable, be conducted in accordance 
with 5 U.S.C. 554–557, and other applica-
ble provisions of the Administrative 
Procedure Act. 

(c) Rights of parties. A party shall 
have the right to appear at any hearing 
in person, by counsel, or by other rep-
resentative; to examine and cross-ex-
amine witnesses; to introduce into the 
record documentary or other relevant 
evidence; and to submit rebuttal evi-
dence, except that the participation of 
any party shall be limited to the ex-
tent prescribed by the Administrative 
Law Judge. 

(d) Objections. Objections are oral or 
written complaints concerning the con-
duct of a hearing. Any objection not 

raised to the Administrative Law 
Judge shall be deemed waived. 

(e) Oral argument. Any party shall be 
entitled, upon request, to a reasonable 
period prior to the close of the hearing 
for oral argument, which shall be in-
cluded in the official transcript of the 
hearing. 

(f) Official transcript. An official re-
porter shall make the only official 
transcript of such proceedings. Copies 
of the transcript may be examined in 
the appropriate Regional Office during 
normal working hours. Parties desiring 
a copy of the transcript shall make ar-
rangements for a copy with the official 
hearing reporter. 

§ 2423.31 Powers and duties of the Ad-
ministrative Law Judge at the hear-
ing. 

(a) Conduct of hearing. The Adminis-
trative Law Judge shall conduct the 
hearing in a fair, impartial, and judi-
cial manner, taking action as needed to 
avoid unnecessary delay and maintain 
order during the proceedings. The Ad-
ministrative Law Judge may take any 
action necessary to schedule, conduct, 
continue, control, and regulate the 
hearing, including ruling on motions 
and taking official notice of material 
facts when appropriate. No provision of 
these regulations shall be construed to 
limit the powers of the Administrative 
Law Judge provided by 5 U.S.C. 556, 557, 
and other applicable provisions of the 
Administrative Procedure Act. 

(b) Evidence. The Administrative Law 
Judge shall receive evidence and in-
quire fully into the relevant and mate-
rial facts concerning the matters that 
are the subject of the hearing. The Ad-
ministrative Law Judge may exclude 
any evidence that is immaterial, irrele-
vant, unduly repetitious, or custom-
arily privileged. Rules of evidence shall 
not be strictly followed. 

(c) Interlocutory appeals. Motions for 
an interlocutory appeal shall be filed 
in writing with the Administrative 
Law Judge within 5 days after the date 
of the contested ruling. The motion 
shall state why interlocutory review is 
appropriate, and why the Authority 
should modify or reverse the contested 
ruling. 
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